
PROBATE AND FAMILY COURT 

FOR CLARE AND GLADWIN COUNTIES 

 

Probate and Family Court is committed to continuing to offer essential 

services to our communities.  The COVID-19 health crisis has required 

some changes to our normal operating procedure.  

 

• The Clare and Gladwin Courthouses are closed to the public.   

 

• Hearings for the week of March 23 have been moved to later dates.   

 

• Hearings for the week of March 30 – only previously scheduled 

essential hearings pursuant to the Michigan Supreme Court 

Administrative Order 2020-2 remain on the docket.  Contact your 

attorney regarding your hearing and how you can participate. 

 

• You can reach the Probate and Family Court on the courts’ regular 

phone numbers: 

o Clare County – 989-539-7109 

o Gladwin County – 989-426-7451 

 

• Please leave your first and last name and phone number, speaking in a 

clear voice, include the name of the case. Your patience and 

understanding are appreciated.   

 

• You can continue to file legal documents using the USPS.   

o Clare County Probate and Family Court, 225 W. Main, 

Harrison, MI 48625 

o Gladwin County Probate and Family Court, 401 W. Cedar 

Ave., Gladwin, MI 48624 

 

• Emergency and essential hearings will continue to be held by the 

Court in order to protect your rights, your family, and our community. 

 

• Juvenile probationers should maintain contact with their Probation 

Officers as instructed in order to maintain safety. 

 


